

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - Jan 7, 2025

Agenda Topics	Moderator	
Approve Minutes of Dec 10, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
SBOM generation plan for Eclipse IDE	Mikael/Ed	10
Thomas regular steering committee update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Includes Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Bi-Weekly Minutes) Includes updates from Community Mentors Statement of work updates 	Thomas	10
Sponsorship update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Program Objective 3.5 Minutes of Dec 20th meeting Discuss with the planning council some suggestions at the next meeting on January 8th. 	Thomas/Mark	10
Initiative 31 - updates?	Heiko	5
F2F meeting status and organization <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Draft agenda doc 	Max / Thomas	10
PHP deprecation on Eclipse IDE <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Github issue 	Jörg	5
AOB	All	5

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Imran (25th June)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (20th August)
- ☐ Jörg / Hartwig (Sep 3)
- ☐ Martin (17th September)
- ☒ ~~Olivier Prouvost~~
- ☒ ~~John (1st October)~~
- ☒ ~~Titouan (15th October)~~
- ☒ ~~Manuel / Frederic (12th November)~~

- ☒ ~~Manoj / Andrew (26 Nov)~~
- ☒ ~~Mark (10th December)~~
- ☒ ~~Max / Johannes (7th January)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff** / Thomas (SAP)
- **Manuel Bork** / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / **Ruediger Hillenbrand** / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / **Max Kramer** (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- **Jörg Kubitz** / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- Olivier Prouvost (new Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- **John Dallaway** (Guest)
- Mikael Barbero

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **John Kellerman** (Eclipse foundation, Cloud Dev Tools Program Manager)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)

Minutes for Jan 7, 2025

Approve Minutes of Dec 10, 2024 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of December 10, 2024. Sebastian moves and Mark seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of December 10 2024.

SBOM generation plan:

- Mikael presented some slides on "SBOM for p2 repositories":
 - top priority at security team: generate high quality SBOMs
 - primary goal: enable quick reaction by providing SBOMs
 - secondary goal: document reaction
 - best practice: <https://eclipse-csi.github.io/security-handbook/sbom/index.html>
 - central SBOM registry: <https://sbom.eclipse.org>
 - p2 SBOM generation tooling (based on Eds PoC)
 - will be done within CBI project and/or Tycho

Sponsorship update:

- Thomas briefly presented EF activities for sponsorship
- e.g. making "sponsor" call to action on website as visible as "download" call to action
- Thomas invited everybody that wants to contribute to join the discussion:
 - Mark: we definitely need to do something
 - Martin: Do we know why we have less sponsorship?
 - Martin: could we get the statistics on how many people go to the page but do not sponsor?
 - Thomas: one of the first steps of the project has to be data analysis
 - Martin: Should we do a poll? "Would you donate, if ...? How much? Why not?"
 - Ed: when we change the sponsorship page we should do A/B testing
 - Martin: more sponsorship buttons would not help if people were not happy with the product

- Ed: being transparent what happens with the money can also motivate people to sponsor
- Martin: conduct full survey with 5 brief and easy questions
- John: best moment to ask for reason: when people are asked to sponsor: decline with reason
- follow-up planned after planning council

Thomas' regular update:

- Gitlab Epic Board for program plan:
 - <https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/ide-wg-dev-funded-efforts/ide-wg-dev-funded-program-planning-council-top-issues/-/boards/1208>
 - accessible to all steering committee members
 - goal: increase transparency
- community mentor contracts renewed for 2025 (Olivier: 50% of last years volume)
- progress in membership pipeline
 - 1 intent to join
 - 1 continued interest meeting
 - 4 new meetings as follow-up of Initiative 31 call

brief update on Initiative 31:

- 7 or 8 more participants of different new companies after interesting party call (fewer around Xmas)
- further people making active contributions

F2F meeting:

- for those with travel plans that allow for this: we plan for an informal after-noon / evening program before the full day steering committee meeting
- please indicate whether and when you join:
 - <https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/46>
- Max will add suggestions for hotels

php deprecation download.eclipse.org

- fixed date: we have time until the end of the year
- suggestion: wait e.g. 2 more weeks for results of current discussion and then reevaluate

- current problem: broken links for pages that stopped working end of 2024